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Committee Vote:  Favorable 10-0 (In favor: Council Members, Hawkins, Harrison, Burroughs, 

Davis, Dernoga, Franklin, Glaros, Ivey, Taveras and Turner).   

 

The Committee of the Whole convened on February 28, 2022, to consider the appointment / 

reappointment of the following five (5) individuals to serve on the Animal Control Commission 

for Prince George’s County: 

 

Ms. Roxanne D. Anderson 

Appointment 

Replacing: Virginia May 

Term Expiration: 3/30/2024 

 

Ms. Connie M. Carter 

Reappointment 

Term Expiration: 3/30/2024 

 

Ms. Audrey S. Nwaze 

Appointment 

Replacing: Vacant 

Term Expiration: 3/30/2024 

 

Ms. Kathleen V. Pacanowski 

Reappointment 

Term Expiration: 3/30/2024 

 

Ms. Mary P. Phillips 

Appointment 

Replacing: Vacant 

Term Expiration: 3/30/2024  

 

Miriam Brewer, the County Executive’s Appointments Liaison, introduced the appointees and 

each individual provided introductory comments.  Of the five appointees, two are 

reappointments, two are filling vacant seats and one will replace an outgoing commissioner.   
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Ms. Roxanne D. Anderson, a resident of Upper Marlboro, County Public Schools (PGCPS) who 

is dedicated to creating productive and technologically advance learning environments. She is 

active in the community and serves as a member of the Scholarship Committee and Sanctuary 

Choir at Woodstream Church. Ms. Anderson obtained her undergraduate degree from Xavier 

University of Louisiana, a Master of Science degree from Howard University and a Master of 

Arts degree from Towson University.  

 

Ms. Connie Carter, a resident of Bowie has served on the Commission since 2020.  

 

Ms. Audrey S. Nwaze, a resident of Greenbelt and currently works as a Behavioral Health 

Specialist with the State of Maryland. She will bring her effective communication and analytical 

thinking skills as she seeks to be an advocate for the voiceless.  Ms. Nwaze received her 

undergraduate degree from the University of Maryland College Park and is pursuing a degree 

from Liberty University.  

 

Ms. Mary P. Phillips, a resident of Fort Washington, is an Information Technology (IT) Project 

Manager and has been employed by the federal government for over a dozen years. She applies 

strong planning and proactive problem-solving skills daily while providing recommendations to 

senior management. As a volunteer in the community, she exercises her organization and 

mediation skills. Ms. Phillips obtained a Bachelor of Arts degree from DePaul University and her 

Master of Science degree from Mountain State University.  

 

Ms. Kathy V. Pacanowski, a resident of Capitol Heights, has served on the Commission since 

2020. 

 

After the discussion, the Committee voted favorably on the five (5) appointments. 


